
 
 
 

    
 

      
     

 
  

   
 

   
   

 
 

 
 

      
     

    
   

 
    

    
 

  
  

 
  

 
 

  
 
 

 
 

 
 
  

 
  

 

   Notice of Environment Act Proposal 
Manitoba Environment and Climate invites public comment on the following proposal: 

RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF GREY – L.U.D. OF ST. CLAUDE – LAND APPLICATION 
OF LAGOON BIOSOLIDS AND LAGOON UPGRADES – FILE: 241.50 

A proposal was filed by the Rural Municipality of Grey for removal and land application 
of biosolids from the L.U.D. of St. Claude aerated wastewater treatment lagoon located 
in NE 15-8-7WPM that will precede work associated with a separately filed notice 
alteration regarding lagoon upgrades. Biosolids will be removed from the lagoon’s two 
aerated cells and transported and injected at prescribed agronomic rates to agricultural 
lands located in SE 22-8-7WPM and SW and SE 23-8-7WPM. Subsequent lagoon 
upgrades include replacement of the aeration system and raising of the dykes of the 
existing storage cell. Lagoon discharges will continue to be to the Elm Creek via 
municipal and provincial drainage systems. 

Anyone likely to be affected by the proposal and who wishes to comment, should 
contact Robert Boswick, Senior Environmental Engineer, in writing or by email at 
Robert.Boswick@gov.mb.ca no later than June 22, 2023. Further information is 
available from the Public Registry: www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries 

Information submitted in response to this proposal will be available to the proponent and 
placed on the public registry per Section 17 of The Environment Act. 

Environmental Approvals Branch 
Manitoba Environment and Climate 

14 Fultz Boulevard (Box 35) 
Winnipeg MB R3Y 0L6 

Toll-Free: 1-800-282-8069 
Fax: 204-945-5229 

Website: www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries 
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